Salford City Council - Record of Decision (CABINET)

I, Councillor Warmisham, Lead Member of Children’s Services, confirm that, in exercise of the powers conferred on it in accordance with the Scheme of Delegation of the Council, the Cabinet have approved the commencement of the statutory process to close Langworthy, Seedley, Tootal Drive and St Luke’s C.E. Primary Schools and establish a new 420 place community school on the Seedley site, by September 2009.

The Reasons are that closing the four schools and opening one new two-form entry school is the only option that could potentially address surplus places in all community and voluntary controlled primary schools in the Weaste, Seedley, and Lanworthy area. 

Options considered and rejected were: None

Assessment of Risk:It is recommended that no schools should have greater than 25% surplus places. For each school, which falls into the category, the Council’s score is affected under the cost-effectiveness section of the Local Public Service Agreement.

The level of surplus places is inspected as part of the JAR assessment process.

Where there are a large number of surplus places in schools there can be high levels of variation in school’s annual intake numbers from year to year. This makes the school’s financial position volatile and planning for sustainable school staff and structures is compromised. There are adverse affects on recruitment and retention for teaching staff.

Overall this situation is detrimental to the education of the children.

The source of funding is Department for Education and Skills (DfES) capital allocations plus anticipated capital receipts from the disposal of education land. This proposal is within the capital programme for 2006/2007.

Legal advice obtained: Developed with Customer and Support Services – Law and Administration Section input.

Financial advice obtained: Children’s Services and Customer Support Services Lead Member Report dated 12th December 2005 entitled “Education Capital Investment”

The following documents have been used to assist the decision process.

Report to Cabinet on 24th January, 2006

Contact Officer: Kathryn Mildenstein 


Tel No 0161 778 0420

	*
The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the Children’s Services Scrutiny Committee.


Signed:  J. Warmisham
Dated:  24th January, 2006
This decision was published on 24th January, 2006,
This decision will come in force on 1st February, 2006, unless it is called-in in accordance with the Decision Making Process Rules

